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President’s Message 

 
 

 

Happy Birthday Valley Quilters!  

 

I am sorry about the confusion with the email-tree.  We are trying to get it all straightened 

out.  In the meantime, please check your spam/junk folder.  

 

There have been a lot of changes this year with Valley Quilters.  For instance, some of our long-

time members are moving away or are unable to attend meetings.  This is hard on the guild itself 

because so many of our long-time members have been involved in doing things to help keep the 

guild and/or quilt show operating smoothly.   If you happen to be one of these members, please 

let us know what it is you do so someone else will be able to carry on with those tasks when you 

are no longer willing or able to continue to do them. This is very important so we can maintain 

continuity with Valley Quilters traditional standards.  

 

See you at Guild. 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.valleyquilters.org/
mailto:LmcLau60@gmail.com
mailto:quiltingbean29@gmail.co
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Membership 
Linda St. Jean, 2nd Vice President 

 

We had a great attendance turn out at our 

August 27th guild meeting with a total of 

68: active 60, honorary 1, guests 5 and 2 

new members.  Total membership is 104. 

 

Our two new members are: Carolyn Schroth 

and Pamela Drummond.  Be sure to seek out 

and welcome Carolyn and Pamela at our 

upcoming guild meeting. 

 

Contact me with any questions regarding 

membership. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2019 

 
 

 6 Barbara Elliott  12 Kathy Barbay 

11 Vannarin Warner  18 Diane Best 

11 Wanda Souza  23 Joy Cervin 

12 Sally Hill   23 Jennifer Wilby 

 

 

Programs                                                    
Mary Myers, 1st Vice President 

 

This is our Birthday Luncheon and, 

therefore, it will be a closed meeting. 

 

We will be having Bluebird Quilts store of 

Grand Terrace as our guest.  Remember to 

bring your checkbook, cash, or credit card 

because otherwise you will be so sad when 

you see something you love, but forgot your 

money.  

 

Also, please do not forget to bring your food 

dish.  

                         

Retreats                                                    
Mary Myers, 1st Vice President 

 

I am happy to say the 2020 Retreat is full 

and I am looking forward to having a great 

time.  We have 27 people signed up! This 

means we will have a full room, but it will be 

fun.  Watch for more information to come. 

 

 

 

Quilters Calendar 

Sep.  23  Needle Yakkers 

Sep.  24  VQ Guild Meeting, Seven Hills – 

Birthday Luncheon (closed meeting) 

Sept. 30 Needle Yakkers 

Oct.   2  VQ Guild Bus Trip to L.A. 

Oct.   7  Needle Yakkers 

Oct.  14 VQ Board Mtg., Needle Yakkers, 

& Mini Workshop 

Oct.  21 Needle Yakkers & Mini Workshop 

 

Upcoming Quilt Events: 
Oct. 4 Eleanor Burns Speaks – Temecula 

Community Rec. Center 

Oct.    5  Temecula Old Town Outdoor Quilt Show 

Oct.  12  SCCQG Meeting 

Oct.  29  TLC Quilt & Craft Show - Claremont 
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Philanthropic Ticket Sales 
Sue Leuschen and Lori Mathis 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Pet Beds 
Jenelle Pickett 

 

Thanks to all who donated scraps of batting.  

The production of pet beds is in full-steam-

ahead, despite the fact I am moving again!  I 

need a larger “sewing room.”  I am sure you 

will all agree this is reason enough to 

relocate 3 blocks away???  Well, I think 

being happy is worth pursuing at any age, and 

I promised my daughter and son not to 

complain anymore about “space.”  Other 

things are still an option, HA!  John and I 

delivered 35 pet beds this week to the 

Ramona Shelter, using the wonderful bags 

made by Lyla Stigall.  She even irons them!  

She is incredible. 

 

If you are a member who has not yet picked 

up/paid for your opportunity quilt tickets, 

please do so at the September guild meeting. 

opportunity quilt tickets, if you haven’t 

already done so. 

Hospitality 
Geri Hauser/Lori Mathis 

 
September Birthday Luncheon: 

Please don’t forget to bring the food item 

you had signed up to bring.  If you don’t 

remember, contact Lori. 

 

Christmas Luncheon: 

Can you believe it’s time to sign-up for 

this year’s Christmas Luncheon?  It will be 

held on Tuesday, December 17, 2019 and 

DJ Cafe’ will be catering it We will be 

collecting a refundable $10.00 deposit to 

hold your spot, so please plan on bringing 

your checkbook or cash to the guild 

meeting.  Your $10.00 will be refunded to 

you when you show up to the luncheon.  
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Yakkers and Philanthropy Projects 
Kathleen Jones and JoAnn Gregory 

909-238-8553 918-801-8631 

 

 
 

Please come and join us on Monday mornings 

from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. at Valley-Wide 

Recreation center to both yak to your 

heart’s content and tie a security quilt which 

will be given away.  You are also welcome to 

bring a project of your own to work on, get 

help with, or just bring something you would 

like to share.  

 

If you took home a security quilt kit and 

finished it, please bring it to our next guild 

meeting or on any Monday morning. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Mystery/Challenge 
Diane Best 

 

Only three challenges (months) left. Don't 

know about you, but "time flies.” This time 

it's going to be something old that's new 

again. We're going to do ________. There, 

now you know ahead of time.  Hee, hee.  

 

Bring your sewing machine/flying geese 

blocks for another picture. I really, really 

loved the last picture.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fat Quarter Fun 
Joan Torbett and Jenelle Pickett 

 

                   
 

August fat quarters were won by 

Elaine Robertson, Edna Hornkohl, 

Nancy Smith, and Cheryl Winblad. 

 

September Fat Quarter: 

Orange & Black 
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Mini Workshops 
Kathleen Jones 

 

Workshops will all be on Monday’s 

 at Valley-Wide  

StartingTime: 11:30 A.M. 

 

Remember that a $5 fee is required at time 

of sign up, or at least the month before the 

workshop. The $5 fee will be returned to 

you at the workshop, if you attend. Mini 

workshops are for sharing techniques and 

skills with our guild members. 

 

Oct. 14, 2019:  

Two pillow cases for you and two for kids - 

Kathleen Jones 

 

Oct. 21, 2019:  

Beautiful bowl - Midge Kincaid 

 

 

 
 

 

Block of the Month 
Edna Hornkohl 

 

I am so proud of all of you that have 

brought your completed block each month. 

Keep up the good work. 

 

 
 

Show and Tell – July 

Sue Leuschen 

 

Sewing Machine Group- great 

inspirations 

Joan Torbett/Carol Anderson- cute 

bear for little boy 

Roberta Plains- red, black, and white 

quilt 

Lorie Mathis- gorgeous fall colors 

quilt 

Elaine Robertson- three outstanding 

quilts 

Lyla Stigall- large lavender quilt 

Merri Snow- Houdyshell- 

embroidered quilt 

Doris Rogers- flamingo and turtle wall 

hangings 

Suzanne Wade- granddaughter quilt, 

cardinal Christmas quilt, & Snoopy on 

the Dog House quilt 

Joan Torbett- fall colors sampler 

quilt 

Kathleen Jones- Gone Fishin??? quilt 

Amy Mora- Huki Lau colorful fish 

quilt 
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Quilt Show 
Cinda Olivas & Geri Hauser 

 
Consignment: 

Believe it or not February is just around the 

corner and it’s time for you to start thinking 

about what you would like to sell at our 

Consignment Shoppe during our quilt show 

February 7-8, 2020.  YOU SET YOUR 

OWN PRICES and 15% goes to our guild.  

Any item not priced will not be sold.  All 

items must be sewing related, clean, in 

quality condition, and handmade.  No resale 

items or garage sale items are allowed.  The 

committee in charge of consignments 

reserves the right to reject any item that 

does not follow the above guidelines.  Only 

members may sell items in consignment.  You 

may not sell items for your friends, church, 

or any other person.  We will have 

consignment sheets and a separate 

agreement WHICH WILL NEED YOUR 

SIGNATURE available online at our website 

or at the October guild meeting.  They must 

be completed and back to us on or before 

the December guild meeting so that we will 

have time to count out the number of sales 

tags you will require.  We encourage and will 

gladly accept donations from your friendship 

group or yourself with 100% of the sale 

price going to our Valley Quilters Guild.  

Please direct any questions to the following 

Consignment committee members: 

 
Hortensia Roesler 951-325-8294 

Fourseasons4us@gmail.com 

 

Kathleen Reinders 760-730-2150 

katreinders@aol.com 

 

Pam Verburg  951-317-3312 

pamverburg@hotmail.com 

 

 
 

SCCQG  
Nancy Witt 

 

For upcoming quilt shows, see calendar 

section at top of page 2. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

mailto:Fourseasons4us@gmail.com
mailto:katreinders@aol.com
mailto:pamverburg@hotmail.com
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VALLEY QUILTERS BUS TRIP 

Pam Verburg 

951 317-3312 

 

October 2, 2020 trip to Michael Levine’s, 

Historical Farmers Market for lunch at 

Buca di Beppo, and the Fashion Institute 

of Design and Merchandising (FIDM) in 

L.A.: 

 

We leave from Seven Hills Community 

Center in Hemet at 7:00 a.m. and then pick 

up others at Living Spaces in Menifee at 

approximately 7:30 a.m..  We will return to 

Menifee approximately 5:30 p.m. and to 

Hemet around 6:00 p.m. 

 

We currently only have 25 people signed 

up, that means another 29 people are 

needed to make this trip work.  This is the 

time to call your family friends and 

neighbors and see if they want to go.  I am 

opening it up to other guilds on Monday, 

9/16 to try and fill the bus.   

 

Cost is $51.00 including lunch.  Make your 

check payable to Valley Quilters and contact 

me for my address so you can mail payment 

to me asap.  Payments are needed in advance 

so the bus can be reserved.  If you have 

questions, you can reach me at # listed 

above. 
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Valley Quilters 

c/o Linda Oles 

43430 State Hwy. 74 

Ste. F, PMB 149 

Hemet, CA  92544 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Valley Quilters Guild meets at 9:30 a.m. 

on the 4th Tuesday of each month at 

Seven Hills Clubhouse 

3050 Jacaranda Way 

Hemet, CA 

Website:  www.valleyquilters.org 

 

Remember to bring to the 

September meeting: 

 

Name badge, Show & Tell items, Fat 

Quarter: orange & black, Security Quilts, 

and food for Birthday Luncheon. 
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